








Lateral Office/infranet Lab's proposal for new infrastructure for California’s Salton Sea that seeks to support economic development and envi-
ronmental remediation

for the Upper Midwest. Their proposal, Free Water District,
examined how infrastructure could be planned to turn a
plentiful regional resource—water—into a catalyst for broad
economic reinvention. Rael San Fratello Architects of Oak-
land, California, tackled how best to spend the estimated
$4 million per mile currently allocated to hardening the
nation’s southern frontier while allowing for joint develop-
ment of energy, natural, knowledge and cultural resources
across the border. Hydro-Genic City 2020, by Boston's aer-
shop, explored the transformation of water-treatment and
water-reclamation facilities along the Los Angeles River for
the development of a host of new water-centered uses.

Taken together, these projects make a strong case for innova-
tion and invention-—and most importantly design and civic
image—as central to realizing a national livability and sus-
tainability agenda. Speaking at the Washington, D.C., sym-
posium where the projects were exhibited, Adolfo Carrion,
director of the newly-created White House Office of Urban
Affairs, pointed to the new HUD-DOT-EPA partnership as in-
dication that government, at least at the federal level, was
ready to reconsider a business-as-usual approach to infra-
structure, particularly if innovation and design can be lever-
aged for economic competiveness, enhanced environments,
and better access to jobs and housing. Adding design to the
equation changes what is on either side of the equal sign.
The scope of infrastructure is expanded to include issues of
livability and sustainability; and, in the process, what was
fixed, autonomous and functionally singular becomes flex-
ible, integrated and capable of serving many uses and users.
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It also arguably means changing the notions that urban de-
sign is either an infrastructural “enhancement” or limited to
a “one percent for” mandate for infrastructural decoration.
If the WPA 2.0 symposium was any indication, forces are
indeed mustering in the halls of federal and local govern-
ments—at EPA, at DOT, at General Services Administration,
and at cities like New York and Chicago—for renewing the
engagement of the design disciplines (architecture, land-
scape architecture and urban design) in a national infra-
structure discussion.

In 2010, U.S. HUD will make available $100 million in grants
for sustainability planning and demonstrations. Undoubt-
edly, transit-oriented development, complete streets and
traditional neighborhood design projects—projects whose
ideas were largely delineated by if not solely generated by
design professionals—will be advanced in proposals. But
there are hosts of knotty, complex, difficult infrastructural
problems that design professionals are only beginning to
turn their attentions to. Targeting federal resources towards
demonstrating the efficacy of new ideas generated by urban
designers may yield public works investments that will in-
crease community revitalization, promote new efficiencies,
and generate new opportunities for collaboration among
civil engineers and the allied professions.

For more information, please contact Tim Higgins at (850) 933-
6274 or hhiggins@ucla.edu. For more information about UCLA'S
cityLAB, go to http://citylab.aud.ucla.eduy/.
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